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Subject: The pupil premium

Thank you for your letter of 18 December, addressed to the Secretary of State,

enclosing correspondence from your constituent, Mr John Line of
* | am replying as the Minister

responsible for this policy area.

The pupil premium is additional funding to support schools in raising the
attainment of disadvantaged pupils and closing the gap between them and their
peers. Pupils currently attract the pupil premium if they have been registered for
free school meals (FSM) at any point in the last six years (known as ‘Ever6
FSM’) or are looked after children.

As Mr Line points out, the racent announcement that all infant pupits will be
entitled to receive FSM from September 2014, will have implications for the way
in which the pupil premium is allocated. However, funding for the financial year
2014-15 will not be affected by this change as the allocations are informed by
School Census data collected in January 2014,

We are considering the possible impiications for how the pupii premium is
allocated in the longer term. Mr Line might iike to know that three local authorities
piloted approaches to free school meals between 2009 and 2011. In Durhaim and
Newham a universal meal offer was made; meaning all primary school pupils
received FSM, regardless of their financial background. A

The evaluation of those pilots showed that families continued to provide the _
required information to prove eligibility even when not required to do so. The
take-up of FSM increased among disadvantaged pupils — both those who had
previously been entitled to FSM and those whe were newly-entitled under the
pilots. In addition, the report identified an increase in attainment for primary
school pupils at key stages 1 and 2. ‘
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The information these areas provided' on their approaches will inform guldance to
schools in relation to the January 2015 census and allocation of the 2015-16
pupil premium grant.

Please thank Mr Line for writing on this Imporiant issue. | hope that he finds this
response helpful,

Yours sincerely,

David Laws MP




